
 
Referral forms to go home to parents 
 
Please send the following email home to the families in your building.  This is the self referral for the 
SHINE virtual program we mentioned in the email last week. The superintendents were made aware that 
this was going to be coming. If you have any questions please feel free to reach out. 
 
Please send it home using this message: 
__________________________________________________ 
 
Dear Families 
 
The SHINE Afterschool program is starting the year in a virtual format to help your district keep students 
engaged in their education and provide needed support services to your children. We hope to return, in 
person services in January.  The virtual program will run Monday through Thursday from 4:30-6:30. It will 
be delivered in 1/2 hour increments, so there will be 16 different opportunities to participate a week. . 
Your child does not have to attend every day.  
 
 We will be providing: 

 Spanish lessons 

 Art activities 

 Teacher led physical activity and yoga 

 Social emotional lessons to help your child relax at this stressful time 

  Exciting hands on STEM lessons (packets are going to be distributed so that the students have 
all the supplies they need.) 

 Much needed help with homework or areas they are struggling with in their day classes. 

Students that enroll will be eligible for exciting prizes for attending six or more sessions a week.  In 
addition, SHINE is working on the possibility that free meals may be delivered to your student at 
home 2X a week! You must be enrolled and actively attending to be eligible for the meals. 
 
Please click on the link in English or Spanish to register today.  Any questions can be sent to 
carrie.jackson@wilkes.edu  
 
English: tinyurl.com/shineif 
Spanish: tinyurl.com/shinespif 
 
Thank you and looking forward to seeing your child at virtual SHINE! 

Carol A. Nicholas, MA 

Director, SHINE of Luzerne County 
at Wilkes University 
Email: carol.nicholas@wilkes.edu 
Direct Office Phone: 570-408-5578 
Office address: 10 East South Street, Suite C, Wilkes Barre, PA 18766 
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